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Planning polygons are planning tools used to aggregate and re-aggregate data to compare results of alternative boundary scenarios. Polygons are based on streets, egresses, neighborhoods, property lines, type of property (ex. residential or commercial), bodies of water, and other natural boundaries, including wooded areas, as well as number of students. Polygon boundaries can evolve over time based on changes in those features and/or any new information or procedures that develop.  School Planning edits polygons as needed.  School boundaries/assignments are based on Board motions of descriptions of streets and egresses.  Polygons are used as a guide, but because the polygons can change over time, the street and egress descriptions are integral to Board intent and boundary verification.  While the polygons are a helpful tool, the Board may elect to change school boundaries regardless of the way the polygons are drawn.
During the redistricting process, Board members asked about splitting planning polygons.  The Board also invited residents to reach out to School Planning to have polygon boundaries reviewed.  We received several of these requests and reviewed each based on previous Board motions, current and proposed development patterns, property lines, and egress. Shown below is our notes on the change. This split was discussed by board members during the boundary adjustment process in 2019. Their desire was to have increased flexibility and to have the new development in a separate unit from the existing. 

	Polygon Review Request
	Adjacent Polygon
	Roads / Developments
	Issue
	Result

	64
	(divide into 2064)
	Proposed developments of Simpson Oaks and Robinson Overlook
	New development and existing homes.
	Create new planning polygon 2064. Split polygon 64, using eastern property lines for the River Hill neighborhood of Pointers Run area of the Village of River Hill.



